
Deerfield Heritage Commission 
Special Meeting Minutes 

February 20, 2012 
 
 
 
 
Members Present: Jim Deely, Hony :Hoague, Kelly Roberts. Carol Levesque, Nancy Brown, Fran                    
  Menard 
 
The Meeting was held in the upstairs meeting room of the Town Hall at 7:00 pm to inspect the stage 
curtain and surviving scenery (pair of double hinge Woodland flats). Jim Deely announced that the 
Heritage Commission has received $3600 through anonymous donations for the specific purpose of 
completing the restoration project as outlined by Curtains Without Borders in their proposal of May 28, 
2011. It was agreed by all present to request that the project start date should be either April 15, 2012 or 
April 18th, 2012, as those selected by Mark Tibbetts as most convenient for the work to take place. 
Fran will contact Curtains Without Borders to tell them we are ready to proceed, and for them to let us 
know the appropriate start date. 
All present were excited about the project and feel the completed work will be a tremendous asset to the 
Town. 
 
 The meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm 
 
Minutes submitted by 
Fran Menard, Secretary 


